## March 2011 Monthly Report Michael Sanders Emergency Services Coordinator

This month I met with Patrick Walter from Purissima Water District to discuss his participation in a CERT refresher class and their assistance on up dating our maps for our CERT members.

I met with a second awning company, David from Air Sun Co Inc and discussed what we were looking for in an awning for the ARK, quote was given, presented to the board and approved for instillation. Should be installed in April.

Met with a representative from Neobits Inc to discuss the possibility of installing wireless phones for the ARK to be used by our CERT members in the event of a disaster. More to follow.

Hosted LAH ECC as well as a Block Captain meeting with Joan Sherlock, Steve Garcia & Sarah Gualtieri.

Performed a home inspection at the Perrell residence 26300 Silent Hills Ln.

Taught 1 PEP & 1 Sr PEP class, 31 people attended.

Gave a presentation to the LAHCFD board on a "State of the Program".

Attended a Urban Search & Rescue class in Stockton with CERT volunteer Richard Sereni. The information obtained at this class will be taught to our CERT members on June  $22^{nd}$ .

Taught a CERT refresher class to 46 CERT members at Town Hall on maps, possible water problems in an emergency and how to mitigate them and back pack updates and future CERT drills.

CERT Class 2011 is now under way, we have 34 people attending the class.

Met with Lynn McLeod to discuss implementing a hearing & mobility impaired program being designed by Co Fire. Wrote a short article for the Town newsletter on the program.